
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 

 

 

DATE: AUGUST 11, 2010 
 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL  
 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 
 

BY:  RAMIRO ADEVA, CITY ENGINEER 
 

SUBJECT:  NOTICE OF COMPLETION FOR THE TRAFFIC SIGNAL 

(EMERGENCY) BATTERY BACK UP PROJECT; NIB 10-02  

 

 
The City contracted with Traffic Development Construction Services (TDS) to furnish and install 
battery backup units for seven locations in the City of Agoura Hills.  However, prior to the 
official award of the contract, the traffic signal at Reyes Adobe Road and Thousand Oaks 
Boulevard began malfunctioning and so staff had to immediately install a battery back-up unit at 
this specific location.  Because the contract was not in place at the time, the Los Angeles County 
Public Works Signal Maintenance Division completed the one installation, and TDS’ scope was 
revised from seven installations to six. 
 
On May 17, 2010, the City Council awarded the contract to Traffic Development Construction 
Services (TDS) to install battery backup units for six locations in the City of Agoura Hills.  On 
June 29, 2010, the work was completed in full to the City’s satisfaction.  The total cost of the 
project was $28,718.00.  The project was completed within budget and paid for entirely using 
Proposition C funds. 
 
The City now has all traffic signals equipped with battery backup units 
    
RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends the City Council approve, and accept as complete, the work of Traffic 
Development Construction Services (TDS) for the installation of six battery backup units as part 
of the Traffic Signal (Emergency) Battery Back Up Project; NIB 10-02. 
 
Attachment: Notice of Completion 

 


